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Wow it’s been one year since the Corona Virus 

Pandemic was announced and the land borders 

to the United States closed to everything except 

essential services.  We have experienced one 

lock down after another. 
 

Many of our projects and services have been 

curtailed due to government restrictions and 

long-term care homes closing the door to non-

essential workers and visitors.  As well as any 

venues where people may gather including 

restaurants, arenas, and gyms. 

Everyone should have heard of the proposed changes to the Civitan International 

Bylaws and Articles of Incorporation. 
 

For Canada it does not make any sense for the proposal to remove Districts and 

realign Regions placing Canada in a region with many American States.  I hope 

that everyone was able to attend one of the Town-hall meetings on ZOOM. If 

not https://civitan.org/renewby22/ is the website outlining the proposals which 

have to be voted on at the Civitan International Convention.  The Bylaws have 

to be voted on as a whole and the deck is stacked for it to be passed in July.  

Civitan International does not take into account that the Canadian US Border is 

closed due to the pandemic and that probably no Canadians will be in 

attendance.   Civitan International has made it quite clear that they do not care 

what Canadians think.  One International Director at an International Board 

meeting, I attended actually said “Why should we care what Canada thinks.”. 
 

The removal of Districts would severely hamper the Clubs in Canadian District 

West.  Clubs would have to arrange for their own insurance that is now being 

provided by District.  I understand from someone in the insurance business that 

the cost would probably be in the neighborhood of 4 – 5 thousand dollars per 

club depending on their projects.  Canada would virtually have no say in a 

Region made up of mostly American clubs.  I see this as a power grab by 
International to control everything at a club level without having Districts to 

contend with. 

 

Many clubs rely on income from Claxton Fruit Cake sales.  Without District 

every club would be on their own for ordering cake which may be cost 

prohibitive for individual clubs for transport and storage costs.   
 

 

 

I am available to talk to anyone about any Civitan issues. 

 

Governor Paul Scudds 

Civitan, Canadian District West  

 

CONTINUED NEXT PAGE 

 

https://civitan.org/renewby22/
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If anyone or any club wishes to speak with me, I am available individually or for club ZOOM meeting. 
 

We will be having a District Meeting / Convention on May 8th on ZOOM.  Please register for this meeting where we 
will be discussing the proposed changes to Districts and Regions and how we will deal with this as a District and 
Region. 
 
I am available to talk to anyone about any Civitan issues. 

 

Governor Paul Scudds  

 

 

 

 

 

THERE WILL BE NO 2020-21 HONORARY CANADAIN 
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CANADIAN DISTRICT WEST 

CONVENTION 



P a g e  4 | 23 

 

 
 
 

  

CIVITANS 
Do You Just Belong? 

 

Are you an active member; 
The kind that would be 
missed? 
Or are you just contented 
That your name is on the list? 
Do you attend the meetings 
And mingle with the crowd? 
Or do you stay at home 
And crab both long and loud? 
 
Do you take an active part 
To help CIVITAN along 
Or are you satisfied to be 
The kind that just belong? 
 
Do you help new members? 
And make the old one’s stick? 
Or leave the work for just a 
few 
And talk about the clique? 
 
Help with hand and heart— 
Don't be just a member, 
But take an active part. 
As elections draw closer 
Don’t be just a member 
But put your name forth 

And take an active part. 
 

 

 

Volunteers have 
Hearts of gold, 
Helping people, 
Young and old. 
Always giving, 
Always sharing, 
Volunteers... 
Are always caring. 
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DOING OUR PART TO HELP PEOPLE & NATURE  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THINGS TO PONDER 

 1) If the No.2 pencil is the most popular why is it still No. 2? 

 2) Why do we press harder on the remote control when we know the batteries are weak? 

 3) Why are you “in” a movie but “on” TV? 

 4) What was the best thing BEFORE sliced bread? 

 5) Why do we drive on parkways and park on driveways? 

 6) Why do “fat chance” and “slim chance” mean the same thing? 

 7) Why do British people never sound British when they sing? 

 8) At a movie theatre, which arm rest is yours? 

 9) Why are there no “B” batteries? 

10) Why do people say “heads up” when you should duck? 

11) Would a fly that loses its wings be called a walk? 

12) Why are there Braille signs in the drive-up ATM’s? 

13) What is a “free” gift? Aren’t all gifts free? 

14) Why do feet smell and noses run? 

15) If Krystal’s is open 24 hours a day, 7 days a week, why is there a lock on the door? 

 

TO PREVENT FURTHER 

SUFFERING AND TRAGEDY 

please cut your mask’s strings b

efore throwing away the 

disposable face coverings, 

similarly to how it’s now 

common practice in many 

households to snip plastic six-

pack rings before discarding 

them to avoid harming wildlife 

Balloons are great at birthdays, weddings, graduations and more, but 

once they get loose, balloons can pose a threat to many animals. 

Birds, turtles and other animals commonly mistake balloons for food, 

which can harm or even kill them. 
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“STUFF-A-BUS” Guidelines 
 

6 – 8 Weeks before the event: 

Establish a date, preferably a Saturday 

Contact a recipient Charity – (Salvation Army, local Food Bank) with the idea 

Contact grocery store – (Foodland, Loblaws, etc.) for permission to park the bus, close to doors, but not 
obstructing pedestrians or traffic, for the day 

Contact School Bus Line to obtain complimentary use of a small bus and driver for the day (approximately 9 to 
4 p.m.). (the bus company does not allow the driver to leave) 

Contact local media (radio station, newspaper, etc.) for coverage 
 

4 Weeks before the event: 

Arrange to have a large banner that states: The Civitan Club's Name and a 'Stuff-A-Bus' add-on to be hung at 
the store, or if not possible – attached to the bus 

Have the Charity arrange to have a banner, or sign, displayed. Also, a container to collect cash donations. 
 

2 Weeks before the event: 

Establish a work schedule of 2 hours each for helpers – 1 to sort food on the bus, and 2 to hand out flyers, 
with 1 extra, at the store from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m.- then the bus is driven to the Charity and unloaded. 
 

1 Week before the event 

Get a list of the most needed items from the Charity, for flyers to be posted in the grocery store, to promote 
the event. 

Print smaller flyers, to be handed out to customers at the door, listing the most needed items. 

In the case of the Salvation Army, they print the hand-out flyers for us and supply us with the Salvation Army 
Kettle, for cash donations. 

Boxes have to be collected, preferably from the Liquor Store, to be placed on the bus for sorting. 
Arrangements have to be made in advance for pickup. 
4 

Day of the event 

Set up signage. Load boxes on bus. Meet and greet with flyer handout. Receive donations and put them on 
the bus. Bus is then driven to the charity drop off spot. 

In the case of the Salvation Army, they weigh the donations and get back to us with the total poundage and 
the total cash donated. 

Sandra Baxter 
Midland Civitan Club 
'Stuff-A-Bus' Chairperson 
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Agincourt Civitan Club - #1870 President Rhonda Thomson 

The Agincourt Civitan Club is meeting monthly by ZOOM.  We are looking at possible online 
fundraisers and projects.  The City of Toronto is in the process of rebuilding the Agincourt Recreation 
Centre and we hope that COVID will allow us resume the Gliders Skating Club Program in October, 
2021.  We are still making sure that all of the money from Claxton Fruit Cake Sales has been received.  
We are showing a profit despite the reduced number of opportunities for sales. 

 
See pictures of party room and kitchen that we use at the Gliders Christmas party and year end party full restored. 
 

  

 

 

AGINCOURT CIVITAN CLUB GETTING DOWN TO BUSINESS VIA ZOOM. 
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Don Mills Civitan Club - #746 President Jeff Simpson 

 

A COVID CHRISTMAS WITH DON MILLS 
 
   
The Don Mills Civitan Club is highly recognized and respected in our extended Civitan area for 

being there for individuals and organizations with disabilities or just plain down on their luck. We 

receive and provide strong support, both physically and financially in our community.  

 

In lieu of a report, please find below a communication sent to our Civitan Family and reports of 

some of our members delivering some Christmas cheer. 

 

The Don Mills Civitan Club 

The Don Mills Civitan Arena, 1030 Don Mills Road, Don Mills Ontario M3C 1P8 

 

Good evening Don Mills hockey families, friends of Civitan, fellow Civitan’s and all of our supporters, 

  

We sincerely hope you and your families are healthy, coping well, and navigating the effects of the Covid 

pandemic well. It has been a long time since we have been able to get together to play hockey, socialize 

and do our good deeds in the community together. 

Although we missed the opportunity to get together in April at our annual banquet, we do continue to 

help others in our community. Thanks to all of your support in the past, we were still able to support 

many Families in Need this holiday season. Thank you. 

After we completed our annual seasonal giving program, we were very fortunate to receive three 

unsolicited, very generous donations of $1500, $4000, & $5000. We have used these funds to extend 

our Families in Need program and this year it is particularly important. 

I have often said to you all that raising funds for charity is tough, (you all do make it easier) but getting 

those funds into the hands of the needy truly is tougher. 

That is, when you have to rationalize where the funds can best help, finding additional need, and seeing 

firsthand how others do manage and cope with adversity. When one of your recipients tells you, “I rely 

on the food bank for a box of food that I can carry, but now I am on the waiting list because of Covid”, 

you really challenge yourself to do more. 

We have all done a great and larger than ever Christmas give this year. We should all be proud of that. 

However, there really is a need to do even more this year. So, if you can donate, we will ensure all funds 

will go to local Families in Need right here in our community. Please note, we will provide you with a 

registered charity receipt for all donations over $100. 

We like to think that Don Mills Civitan is a place to call when you can help and a place to call when you 

need help 

Thank you all, stay safe, and we wish you all Happy Holidays and a safe New Year. 
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Good morning fellow Civitans, today I delivered Christmas cards and gift cards to Greenland Public 

School from DMCC and the Simpson family. It was a wonderful experience to meet and talk to the 

Principal about how excited and thankful she was for our gifts, and to hear the little ones yelling and 

running around.  

 

The new principal could not thank us enough and said these gifts would be life changing at Christmas 

time for the families receiving them. She explained some kids had no parents and were living with older 

siblings or with one or two grandparents, while others were single mothers.  

 
She wanted to know more about Civitan and the work we do and asked me to forward information. She 

was a single mother herself so clearly understands the many hardships families such as hers are having. 

Her son played hockey growing up and she believes it had a very positive impact on his life; he still 

plays and coaches. I spoke to her about getting kids from the school into our hockey program once 

things get back to normal, and she is all in. 

 

Thank you all for helping DMCC help families in need in our community at this festive time of the 

year.  

 

We rec'd a call from Jane Sleep, Executive Director, Jennifer Ashleigh Children's Charity thanking us 

for DMCC's $2000.00 donation to the charity, which was matched by one of their anonymous donors, 

making the value of our donation $4000.00.  

 
Great way to start the year, with many more good deeds and community support opportunities to come 

in 2021. 

 

Since Christmas the club received a generous grant from Aviva Insurance.  With that, 40 gift cards were 

distributed to Senator O’Connor Collegiate. 
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Dundas Civitan Club - #3212 President Bruce Davey  

While the pandemic curtailed many of our club’s activities over the past year, we were still able to host document 

shredding events in June and October. We are planning our next one for Saturday May 29. We will follow up with 

more details as plans develop. 

Our Junior Civitan partners continue to be very active. Recently, they kept up a long-time tradition by hosting a 

“virtual” Valentine’s Day dance for Club ’95. The club was established back in 1995 to provide social events for 

persons with special needs. Both senior and junior members have contributed to making these events fun for all. 

Speaking of Junior Civitan, we wish Ella Coburn all the best with her participation in the “All in the Summit” event. 

Our club voted to donate $500 to the effort.  

How have we been managing over the past months? We did an informal survey of our members to get an idea of 

how they are using their time during “lock down”. Walking, as expected, turned out to be a major activity. The 

Dundas Driving Park has been a prime venue for exercise, and distanced outdoor meetings of friends. Other 

popular locations include the Hamilton Beach Strip, and the many conservation area trails. In at least one case, 

coffee and muffins have been an essential part of the walk. One of our members is an avid snow shoer. 

Jig saw puzzles have been entertaining a number of us, and a lot of books are being read. Dominoes have made a 

come- back. Long-postponed projects such as painting and re-staining oak stairways have been undertaken.  

We’ve been trying to keep in touch by phone, Zoom gatherings, and face to face visits where permitted. 

Grandparents have been helping their grandkids with on-line learning. Elderly parents and friends in need have 

been getting more attention. 

We wish all our fellow Civitans and their families good health as spring finally approaches. 
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Halton Civitan Club - #3526 President Marlyne Van Exan  

During the pandemic, our club has been 

holding monthly zoom meetings. 

 

We are investigating different options to 

sell Claxton Fruit cake next year. 

 

We are collecting milk bags to give to 

an organization in Hamilton where they 

cut the bags into 2-inch strips, then 

crochet them to make blankets. The 

blankets will then be donated to an 

Indigenous group.  

 

We are helping the Burlington Jr. 

Civitan club with their purse project. 

We have collected books and purse 

items for them and the purses will be 

donated to the Native Women’s Shelter 

in Hamilton. 

 

New projects are also being investigated 

including an Easter project for some 

retirement homes in Oakville. 

 

The Club will be sending a letter to 

International Director Pat McKinney 

indicating our concerns regarding the 

International By-Laws that will be 

presented at the International 

convention in July.  

 

One of our major concerns would be the 

loss of our Canadian identity.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

  

A small group of Halton Civitan Member got together to 

spread some Christmas cheer. They filled 50 purses with all 

sorts of personal products and treats for the Halton 

Women's Shelter and filled Christmas bags with goodies for 

Central West Specialized Developmental Services (CWSDS). 
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Kawartha Lakes Civitan Club - #2721 President Ken Luff  

SPOKEN BY A MEMBER OF KAWARTHA LAKES CIVITAN CLUB: 

 

I have been scheduling kettle volunteers at the Coboconk Foodland for the past few years.  

During my shift on Friday, I was absolutely overwhelmed by the generosity of our local community.  

Look at that kettle!  

Thank you to the kettle volunteers and to everyone who contributes. 

Every donation helps the Salvation Army-- Giving Hope Today. 
 

 

Fighting hunger and feeding hope, the Coboconk and District Food Bank is still operating in the 

Kawartha Lakes Club House. Just another example of working together to better the community.   

 



P a g e  17 | 23 

 

London Middlesex Civitan Club - #2383 President Darrell Blackwell  

Hi everyone the London Middlesex sex club has been pretty quiet for the past couple months; we did 
have a great time with our tacky presents and we also did a Christmas afternoon for CLL it was an 
afternoon of fun and games starting with bingo which our club had Christmas prizes made up then we 
did an ugly Christmas sweater contest with CLL finishing up with a sing along of Christmas carols. 
Other than that, we have all been behaving our self by being on lock down but mostly keeping in 
touch. 

 

 

 

 



P a g e  18 | 23 

 

Midland Civitan Club - #1959 President Norma Johnston  

Our Midland Civitan Reverse Santa Parade was huge success.  A huge shout out to Civitans Mike & Barrett Tinney for all 
the hard work getting our floats ready and to the many other Civitans who “stepped up to the plate” to make this 
happen. 
 

As with all Civitans, our activities have been restricted, however we have been having Monthly Board Meetings, via 
Zoom and 3 General Meetings.  We purchased Zoom Pro so we are able to have 100 people on one meeting if desired. 
Our IT guru, Civitan Carol Frederick keeps us up and running.   We owe her a debt of gratitude for this time intensive 
task. 
 

At our recent General Meeting, the Membership voted to send a letter to our International Director, Civitan Pat 
McKinney, with our objections to the proposed By-Law changes by International, requesting that same be presented at 
the upcoming International Board Meeting. 
 
We had the opportunity to do a short video presentation with Community Living Huronia, showcasing Civitan which 
was aired on You Tube, Feb 20, 2021 as part of their Red-Carpet Gala Evening.   
 

Trusting all our Fellow Civitans staying healthy and safe. 

  

 
Christmas donation to CLH                                                                      Pat & Joyce watching the Santa Parade 
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The event was a huge success with hundreds of vehicles making their way through 
Little Lake Park. 
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Oakville Civitan Club - #1434 President Chris Smith  

 
There is not a lot of activity to report especially given the lock-
down. 
 
After a successful, but shortened season, the market closed 
down at the end of November. 
 
The Bingo Hall is closed pending lock-down restrictions but 
hoping to ease up soon. 
 
The Golf Tournament has not kicked off as they wait to see 
what this season will bring. 
 
Donations to the community have not stopped. 
A $5 000 donation was made to Radius Child & Youth Services 
which is a specialized community-based organization that 
provided clinical assessment and counselling services to 
children, adolescents and families affected by interpersonal 
abuse. The Oakville location’s waiting list had grown rather 
large so the donation was made to help fund more 
assessments. 
 
The Christmas Family Project sponsored 5 Oakville families 
that included gifts from their wish list along with a turkey 
dinner and a basket of groceries for each family. 
 

Toronto Lung Transplant Civitan Club - #1870 President Russell D’ABreu 

President Russell and he is was quite positive about what they are doing in terms of keeping touch 
with members. Their numbers remain static. The club continues to work on marketing strategies for 
their product lines which is going to be an ongoing fundraiser for the club.  
 
The club is still restricted from going into the hospitals. 
 
ALL CANADIANS CAN MAKE A DIFFERENCE 

• Register your consent to organ and tissue donation. 
• Discuss your decision with your family, friends or partner. 
• Support TLTCC in its programs to raise awareness about organ and tissue donation and transplantation. 

 
 
 

    

 

 

 

 
 

The Toronto Lung Transplant Civitan Club (TLTCC) provides dynamic outreach programs 

and services to pre- and post-lung transplant patients and their caregivers. The other main 

mandate of the club is to increase organ donation awareness and to actively work to secure 

the commitment of the general public to give the gift of life and become organ donors. 
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December 10, 2020, we had to say goodbye to Marie Molson of 

Pembroke, Ontario.  

She was predeceased by: her spouse Melville Herman Molson; 
and her brother Iram. She is survived by: her children, 
Matthew Molson (Brenda), Leanne Woods (John) and Michael 
Molson (Tammy); her grandchildren, Amanda Wagner 
(Gordie), Jason Brandt (Samantha), Melisa Molson (Carlos), 
Brett Molson and Colt Molson; her great grandchildren, 
Jonathan Chaput, Kadence, Codan Wagner, Domanick Austin, 
Jaxon, Scarlett Brandt and Gracey Velazques; and her sibling 
Irvyn Groehl (Dianne). 

 

 



P a g e  22 | 23 
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Hello fellow members of Canadian District West, 

 We hope you are well and are being safe. As Civitan Paul 

mentioned it has been one year with this virus and we hope 

everyone is trying to be safe. 

  As far as the concerns of what is going on at International 

most of us have our own opinions and I do hope that all the 

club Presidents have informed their respective clubs what is 

going on.  

 The board has some ideas and we will bring them to the Spring Convention and go from there. 

 The main concern right now is that we are all safe and careful so we can back doing what we 

love to do for this organization. 

 If you have any questions please contact me or Governor Paul and we will do our best to get 

some answers. 

Darrell Blackwell 

Governor Elect 

CDW 

 

                            

 

 

  


